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 Ref. No. Docket UG-021400

                        
CERTIFIED MAIL

March 28, 2003

Chris Hoidal
Director-Western Region
Office of Pipeline Safety
12600 West Colfax Ave, Suite A-250
Lakewood, Colorado 80215-3736

Dear Mr. Hoidal:

Subject:  Williams Gas Pipeline West, Plymouth LNG Peak Shaving Facility 

The Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission has completed a standard inspection of
Williams Gas Pipeline West, Plymouth LNG Peak Shaving facility located in Plymouth, Washington.  A
review of records and plant facilities was conducted on-site between December 1 and December 5, 2002. 

The inspection did not find any non-compliance items, but did note 4 areas of concern and 6 notices of
amendment involving procedures, records review, maintenance schedules and plant security.  Along with
this letter, please enclosed the Post Inspection Memorandum, IOCS Data Form, Standard Inspection
Report for an LNG Facility, fire control system maintenance records, and fire pump servicing procedure. 

Staff would also like to commend Williams’ personnel on the professional and cooperative manner in
which they worked with WUTC staff during this inspection.  If you have any questions, please contact
Scott Rukke at (360) 664-1241.

Sincerely,

Steve King 
Acting Pipeline Safety Director

Enclosures

cc. Thomas Finch, OPS Western Region State Liaison


